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May 22, 2025 

 
 
Joe Stanton 
Governor’s Authorized Representative  
North Carolina Department of Public Safety  
4236 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh NC 27699-4236 
  
Reference:  Direct Federal Assistance 
 
Dear Mr. Stanton: 
 
Effective immediately FEMA will neither approve requests for Mission Assignments for 
Direct Federal Assistance for the US Army Corps of Engineers, nor the addition of new 
Task Orders to existing Mission Assignments.  
 
The president approved major disaster declaration DR-4827-NC for Tropical Storm Helene 
on September 28, 2024. It has been eight (8) months since the declaration. FEMA has 
concluded the State now has the capability to contract for services needed to address the 
continuing disaster recovery.  
        Sincerely, 
 
        
  
        Brett Howard 
        Federal Coordinating Officer 
        FEMA DR-4827-NC 
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